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The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee held 
on Thursday, October 12th, 2017, in Hanover Town Hall.   
 
The following committee members were present: William Scarpelli, Mary Dunn, James Coulter and 
Richard Deluca  
The following committee members were absent: James Goldthwait and Jonathan Chu 
Others Michaela Shoemaker, Associate Planner 
 
The Chairman William Scarpelli opened the meeting at 7PM. 
 
The Committee reviewed the four applications submitted.  The Board went through the application 

submitted by Town Hall for funds to complete Phase II of the Town Hall reconstruction process.  The 

Committee asked for some revisions and additional information to be added to the application for the 

next meeting.  The Committee moved on to review the application submitted by Board of Selectmen 

through the Town Clerk for money to reconstruct the Prouty Plow and Constitution Anchor in front of 

Town Hall.  The Committee questioned the applicability of this particular application for CPC funds 

because the plow currently out there is a reconstruction and not historical.  The Committee reviewed 

the Multi-Use Recreational Facilities Committee application for the funding for multi-use recreational 

street hockey facility.  The Committee requested the costs for the items be itemized out and have the 

line items with actual costs.  Additionally, the Committee requested Park and Recreation be added to 

the application and for Michaela Shoemaker to send the Committee Planning Board’s decision for Build 

the Boards.  Last the Committee reviewed the application submitted by Hanover Historical Commission.   

The Committee decided to have scheduled interviews with the applicants at the next meeting on 

November 15th  starting with the Multi-Use Recreational Facilities Committee, Town Hall, Hanover 

Historical Commission, and last the Board of Selectmen submitted by Town Clerk.   

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: 
Michaela Shoemaker  

Associate Planner 
 


